
  

Welcome  
Term 2 has been another busy term at Freyberg High School! Our students 

have now settled into their subjects and have also been involved with a large 

number of activities and trips outside the classroom.  

We farewelled our group of students from Satrinon Girls School in Bangkok, 

who spent ten enjoyable weeks with us. We also hosted a group of students 

from Apex Academy in Vietnam for four weeks. They had a great time going 

out to classes and participating in regular activities organised by our Outdoor 

Education teacher. 

We hope you enjoy perusing this newsletter and seeing what our students 

have been busy doing during Term 2. Some of these activities have included 

the school musical, horse riding and Waitomo caving trip. Check out our 

alumni section, where we highlight what some of our former students are up 

to in life. The care and interest we take in our students extends beyond their 

time at Freyberg, and we love keeping in touch with our former students!  

Kind regards, 

The International Student Department,  

Freyberg High School 

July 2014  

The Palmerston North Youth Council is a committee of students that meet 

regularly to discuss the issues regarding the youth of Palmerston North. The 
council is made up of representatives from all the high schools and Massey 
University. 

 
One of our international students, Jane Nguyen from Vietnam, applied to join 
the Youth Council this year and was selected to join! Below she describes her 

experience so far: 
 
ñWhen I first saw the advertisement I said to myself, ñI should give it a goò 

and I did. Being a member of the Palmerston  North Youth Council is such a 
great thing for me. I got to go on a workshop camp and learnt a lot of things 
from it: skills, knowledge and values and it has opened doors to a lot of 

opportunities. I also get to meet a lot of people who are creative, smart and 
friendly. Joining PNYC is one thing that I don't think Iôll ever regret. My advice 
for you all: ñDon't ever think you canôt; just give a tryò. 
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New Students  

SCHOOL MUSICAL 
Congratulations to the cast and crew members of 

Fame, the successful musical production that 
Freyberg High School put on this year. The 
biennial musical production was a great 

opportunity for Freybergôs best actors, singers, 
dancers, musicians and performers to showcase 
their great talent.  

 
It was great to see some of our international 
students get involved with the production, 

especially Dominik Wilms from Germany who 
played a big role behind the scenes as part of 
the Media Production team.  

 
Head of Drama and production director, Tamzin 
Darragh, was proud of the efforts and 
performance of the students. A huge thanks to 

Tamzin for her hours of hard work to make this 
show such a success. 

Waitomo Trip  Each year Freyberg Geography students travel to the 

Waitomo region and this year invited some international 
students to participate too.  
 

The Waitomo region is famous for its tourist attractions 
including its world renowned limestone formations and cave 
systems. 

 
Rebecca Nissen from Germany and Takao Kojima from Japan 
went on the trip and had a great time with the rest of the 

students. They got to try black water rafting through the 
underground caves as well as go tramping in the area and 
make new friends. 

We are pleased to welcome a number of new students from Finland, 

China, Germany, Thailand, Chile, Sweden and Japan who have joined us 
in Term 3. Upon arrival, the students went through a short Orientation 
programme with teacher Doug Strachan. They are now getting their 

timetables sorted so they can go out into mainstream classes. We look 
forward to seeing these students become involved with life at Freyberg 
High School. 

Linnea, 
Finland 

Fernando, 
Chile 

Sophia, 
Germany 

Sindy, 
Thailand 

Karin, 
Japan 

Ellinor, 
Sweden 

Hanyue, 
China 

Marama, 
Germany 

Risako, 
Japan 
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Horse riding Trip  
Homestay Manager Sue Budden and ESOL teacher Adele Scott travelled to Apiti in the New Zealand countryside 

recently with a group of international students. The group was able to experience a great day of horse riding and 
cave walking, which was a new experience for many of these students. 
 

The horse trek was organised by Jim and Sandie Warren, the owners of Table Flat Trekking.  
 
Before the students went horse riding in the countryside, they had to complete a short confidence course to 

ensure they were familiar with how to ride.  
 
The horse trek was beautiful, with views of the surrounding hill country.  

 
The students all thoroughly enjoyed their experience, as you can see from the photos below.  

Sho, Mara, Rebecca, Jack & Noruallah Harui (Japan) on the obstacle course 

Some sheep on the track! Takao on the horse trek  

Sherry (China) on her horse 

The group having lunch The group on the horse trek  Nao on her horse in the paddocks 

Nao presenting a gift to the owners  

Ton (Thailand) enjoying horse riding  Sherry enjoying horse riding Jack (China) opening a gate 
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SATRINON FAREWELL 

Last day in the classroom 

A group of 11 girls from Satrinon High School in Thailand studied at Freyberg High School for 10 weeks. During 

this time, they attended classes with their own personalised timetables. They also went on school trips during the 
week and activities were planned for them on the weekend with Outdoor Education teacher, Matt Farrelly. The 
girls had a wonderful time at Freyberg High School and left a great impression on the school. Here are some 

photos from their farewell at the beginning of Term 2:  

Mew & Atikarn with friends  All the girls and their NZ friends 

Ryu-O with homestay sister, Sammi Cindy with her homestay family, the Jamiesons June with her homestay family, the Steed-Hays  

June, Mew & Atikarn with friends Now with some of her NZ friends Dhamya and Mrs Steele 

JaJaa & Dhamya with Mrs Khai Paweethida with homestay family, the Tinnings Mrs Jochem presenting Atikarn a certificate 

All of the girls at their farewell party  Mew and Rebecca (Germany, right) with NZ friends Raymond (HK) & Mook with homestay mother, Shirley 
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A group of students from Apex Academy in Vung Tau, Vietnam, spent four weeks studying at Freyberg High 

School in Term 2 and had a great time! Here are some photos and comments from their time here:  

Vietnamese Group Visit  

Congratulations to our International Student Leader, Adeli Feilidun, 

who recently took part in Otago Universityôs national crystal 
growing competition, to celebrate the International Year of 
Crystallography. Here is a photo of Feilidun and fellow student 

Sarah de Jando with their crystal, which weighed 71.2g. They 
gained 5th place for the Senior Section of the competition out of 
more than 80 entries.  

CRYSTAL COMPETITION 

ñThe trip to NZ was great, I really enjoyed it here. The people were so friendly. The food was great.ò Ryan 

 
ñI really had a wonderful time in NZ. This country has many things which are different from Vietnam. I learnt 
many new things. Now I can speak English and talk with New Zealanders confidently. People here are very 

friendly and I enjoyed my classes.ò Leo 
 
ñI studied a lot of things in NZ. I really like it here, the people are very friendly. I want to stay here.ò Son 

 
ñI have had a wonderful time in Palmerston North, New Zealand. The people here are really friendly. I have 
learnt a lot of new things. I now have a lot more confidence to speak, communicate and make friends with others 

in English. My homestay family are good to me. Thanks to my homestay family, Mr Farrelly, and all the teachers 
who taught me, and a special thanks to my buddy, Jethro. I enjoyed studying in NZ.ò Johnny 
 

ñI enjoyed spending time here in Palmerston North. Itôs a quiet and peaceful city, and people here are really 
friendly. Through this trip, Iôve learnt a lot of great things and now I have more confidence to communicate in 
English.ò Ashley 
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Associate Principal Wendy Jochem had the great pleasure of meeting up with Freyberg High Schoolôs first ever 

fee paying student! Jackie from Hong Kong studied at Freyberg High School over 20 years ago and now works 
for the British High Commission in Hong Kong. She is sending her son Zac, to study at Freyberg for a short time 
in Term 3. 

 
Ansgar Meise from Germany studied at Freyberg High School in 2011. He had such a great experience that 
he has returned to New Zealand to travel the country and visit old friends and, of course, his old high school. 

Ansgar is currently living in Cologne, Germany, but will soon be moving further north west in Germany to 
commence his Bachelor of Science at university. It was great to see Ansgar back at Freyberg, where he visited 
his old teachers and friends. 

 
Congratulations to Elisabeth Bosch from Germany who has just graduated with her Bachelor of Science in 
Molecular Medicine from the Friedrich-Alexander University of Erlangen. Elisabeth is a very intelligent student 

who studied at Freyberg High School in 2009, excelling in her academic studies as well as participating fully in 
Freybergôs music programme. She has now been accepted to commence her Masters Degree, which she will start 
after the European summer. 

Alumni News  

Marae Trip  
Every year, international students are invited to experience the New Zealand Maori culture by visiting 

Parewahawaha Marae in a small township called Bulls. In June, a group of Vietnamese students stayed overnight 
at the Marae and spent time learning about the Maori culture. The group learnt some waiata (Maori song), 
traditional stick and other games, as well as learning some new words in the Maori language. The group had a 

wonderful time with other Freyberg High School students and staff members.  

Elisabeth with Mrs Budden on her last day at Freyberg Ansgar & Mrs Steele Jackie in Hong Kong this July 


